



Bugle

A Publication of the Zeta Lambda Chapter, Alpha Tau Omega Fraternity

Fall 1991

VOLUME 8 - Number 2

MURRAY STATE UNIVERSITY

CAPITAL

CONSTRUCTION FUND DRIVE REACHS HALF-WAY POINT OF GOAL

The ATO Capital Construction Fund Drive, initiated by the Alumni and Housing Association at its annual meeting at Homecoming on October 27, 1990, has reached the halfway point of its goal to raise \$200,000.00 for the downpayment to begin construction of a new Chapter house. In August, total pledges and contributions exceeded \$75,000.00 from approximately 62 Alumni. Approximately 55-60 other Alumni who have been contacted during this fundraising drive have made verbal commitments to sign a Pledge Agreement and participate in the drive. Hopefully those Pledge Agreements will be signed by Homecoming or shortly thereafter. Coupled with other Alumni funds committed by the Board of Directors to the construction project, the total funds available for the construction project now exceed \$110,000.00. This astounding response from the Alumni of this Chapter has been accomplished with less than 20% of the Alumni being personally contacted to date.

Fundraising efforts continue with a phone-a-thon being conducted by the Alumni Association on September 24-26, 1991. Additionally, the Association is still promoting the two pledge/contribution programs for donations of \$1,000.00 or more in conjunction with other fundraising activities.

All monies pledged and donated during the Capital Fund Drive are being maintained in an interest bearing trust account at the Bank of Murray. The funds are being held separate and apart from all other Alumni Funds and can be used for no other purpose than the construction of the new Fraternity House. If construction of the new House is not begun by December 31, 1992, all monies donated to the fund will be refunded to each donor plus any interest that has accrued on the donation.

Any Alumnus who wishes to contribute to this Capital Construction Fund Drive who has not contributed to date may do so by calling collect, Jeff S. Taylor at (502) 686-8084, Loman Brown at (216) 659-3518 or Mike Sanford at (619) 566-3843. The Board of Directors has voted to continue the fundraising drive until at least the end of 1991.

At the present time, the Board is planning groundbreaking activities in the late winter or early spring of 1992 in conjunction with our Chapter's Thirty-Third Annual Founder's Day celebration. More on this will be forthcoming in future newsletters. A listing of those brothers who have executed Pledge Agreements or made contributions of \$1,000.00 or more to date are as follows:

- Kenneth E. Harrell, Jr.
- Jeff S. Taylor
- Robert Prince 3.
- Mike Devers
- Alan Stout
- Jeff Pugh
- Lynn Richard
- 8. Paul Finley
- 9. Glenn "Buford" Stangland
- 10. Kenny Milligan
- 11. Don R. Taylor
- 12. Michael Presson
- 13. Tom Madison
- 14. Dennis Nall
- 15. Randy Hutchinson
- 16. James M. Harris
- 17. Mike Adkins
- 18. David Graham
- 19. Robert G. Ford
- 20. Don Brown
- 21. Jimmy Gaines
- 22. Mickey Johnson
- 23. Keith Stout
- 24. William E. Beasley
- 25. James E. Devillez
- 26. Patrick Gossum
- 27. George Carter
- 28. Billy R. Wagoner
- 29. Jack Lichtenberg
- 30. Dr. Ken Harrell
- 31. Kerry Harvey
- 32. Gene Roberts
- 33. Mike Guenther
- 34. Pat Guenther

- 35. David Finley
- 36. Randy Bethel
- 37. Tom Robertson
- 38. Carrol Hayden
- 39. John Hawks
- 40. Gene Ray
- 41. Loman Brown
- 42. David Parker
- 43. William Travis
- 44. James H. Henry
- 45. Dwain Taylor
- 46. Sid Law
- 47. Ben Howard
- 48. Mike Sanford
- 49. Kirby A. Rhines
- 50. Bill Rottgering
- 51. Dan Barnard
- 52. Jack Shell
- 53. John Burrus
- 54. David A. Franklin
- 55. Richard Strode
- 56. J. Greg Arterburn
- 57. Harold Brown
- 58. Wallace Willoughby
- 59. Dr. Earl Jones
- 60. David Moffitt
- 61. Dennis Owens
- 62. Jay Richey
- 63. Stephen Story
- 64. Robert Rudolph
- 65. Scott Smith
- 66. Joel Atchison
- 67. James Terry
- Wilkerson
- 68. Michael Lee

CONSTRUCTION SUBCOMMITTEE APPOINTED

In April 1991, Jeff S. Taylor, President of the Alumni Association Board of Directors, appointed a Construction Subcommittee to begin preparation for the construction of the new Chapter House. The Committee was charged with the responsibility of taking all steps necessary to finalize construction plans. A colonial brick facility as shown in this news letter was approved as the final design for the new House by the Board of Directors at its August meeting. The Construction Subcommittee will meet during Homecoming on Friday evening at 7:30 p.m. at the College Presbyterian church and all Alumni are invited to attend. A formal presentation will be made by the Committee which will include the unveiling of a colored rendition of the proposed Chapter House.

The Construction Subcommittee is chaired by David Graham and includes the following members. Dr. Ken Harrell, Rusty Taylor, Bob Prince, Frank Emmons, Bob Dunn, Tom Robertson, Tommy Marshall, John Bostick.

The Committee hopes to have all construction plans finalized by the end of the year in preparation for groundbreaking in early 1992.

UNIVERSITY AND ALUMNI ASSOCIATION REACH AGREEMENT FOR PROPERTY SWAP TO CONSTRUCT NEW CHAPTER HOUSE

On July 30, 1991, the Alumni and Housing Association successfully completed negotiations with the University for the exchange of its real property located at 101 N. 16th Street (approximately .75 acres), for the back portion of a lot owned by Murray State University Located at the southeast corner of 16th and Main Streets (approximately 1.8 acres) for the future construction of a new Chapter House by the Alumni Association. The Agreement was reached after a year of negotiations in a meeting attended by Jeff S. Taylor, Greg Carter, President Ronald Kurth, Ed West, and Don Kassing, Administrative Assistant to the President. The Board of Directors of the Association approved the exchange at a special meeting on July 30, 1991. The Board of Regents approved the transfer on behalf of the University at its August meeting.

The University has agreed to permit the Chapter to utilize existing facilities until the new house is constructed. The University also has agreed to grant to the Association, a permanent easement for the front portion (approximately 1.4 acres) of the University's lot and will agree not to construct any buildings on the front half of the lot. The final agreement between the University and the Alumni Association is presently being drafted and plans are being made at this time to have a ceremonial

signing of the documents at Homecoming.

The Board of Directors at its meeting on July 30, 1991, voted to delay groundbreaking until early spring 1992 to continue

fund-raising activities through the remainder of 1991.

The property swap will more than double the size of the Association's property and will provide ample room for the new Fraternity House and substantial parking.

HOMECOMING 1991 ACTIVITIES

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 11, 1991

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12, 1991

8:30 a.m. Golf Tournament

9:00

(Meet at Murray Country Club on College

Farm Road)

7:30 p.m. **Meeting of Construction Subcommittee**

and Association Board of Directors at College Presbyterian Church,

1601 Main Street (across from shoe store)

Cocktail reception at House

8:30 a.m. Annual breakfast meeting of Alumni Association

> at Holiday Inn; special ceremony finalizing property swap with the University

2:30 p.m. Homecoming Football Game

Assessment for weekend activities is \$35.00 per alumnus. (Lifetime members free of charge.)



Sketch of Proposed Chapter House

1991 FALL SEMESTER PLEDGES

Sean Byrum-Boonville, IN

Tom Poole-Pekin, IL

Scott Thorpe-Mayfield, KY

Jamie Wiley-Louisville, KY

Brad Nolland-Benton, KY

Scott Reid-Graves Cty., KY Doug Glass-Calvert City, KY

Jason Whitman-St. Louis, IL

Mark Bell-Taylorsville, KY

Alex Raeterman-Louisville, KY

Will Jay Bennet-Mayfield, KY

Joey Hargrove-Graves Cty, KY

Kirk Brandon-Martin, TN

Pledge Trainer-Scott Hyland-Owensboro, KY — Assistants Lance Ricketts-Sturgis, KY- Brian Fowler-Union City, TN

TAUS WIN ALL - SPORTS

The mighty Taus took home the gold last year as we took first place in if Competition. We finished at the top in softball, basketball, swimming, and volleyball. We finished in the top three in football, bowling, and track. This is the second year in a row for our chapter to capture the title. The year prior we tied with Lambda Chi Alpha.

Looking For Lost Brothers

Please send any current information that you might have on ATO-Zeta Lambda members that have moved recently.

We currently utilize a mailing list supplied by ATO national and try to cross check this list with one from Murray State to confirm the most current addresses and phone numbers. Keeping track of 'younger Alumni' is especially difficult due to frequent career changes and relocations. We have also discovered through our phone-a-thon efforts that many of our addresses and phone numbers are to parents of our members.

Obviously if you are reading this and you received it in the mail we have a current address, but please take a few minutes to send the address and phone number of a Brother that is not receiving our newsletters and information.

The opportunity to contact a 'Lost' Brother and renew his interest in our chapter is very important to the Active Chapter in Murray and the Alumni Association.

Name:			The second
Address	s:		
City _		State	_ Zip Code
Phone:			
Approx. Pledge Class Year			
Send to	: Alpha Tau Omeg	a	
	P.O. Box 2652 University Station		
	Murray, Kentuck	y 42071	

ALPHA TAU OMEGA

P.O. BOX 2652 UNIVERSITY STATION MURRAY, KY 42071

First - Class Mail U.S. postage Paid Murray, KY Permit No. 9



KURT S RHINES 1010 E 3RD ST #1 OFFALLON IL 62269